Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

256 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 14th February 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

A journey to the Sierra Nevada and Sta Martha ? it is hard to say whether this will pay for itself. There I found Odontoglossum odoratum, which occurs in large quantities. This species is similar to gloriosum with inflorescences 1 foot long. Od. hastatum can also be found there but I shall not collect it because the pseudobulbs are large and difficult to transport. I was there during the rainy season, and there is nothing one can do, for I was sick with a fever and that is where Arman Enders died. Also the region is very unsafe, one goes to the island of Curaçao by steamer and from there by sailing vessel to Rio de la Hacha. Then 2 days in a hollowed-out boat made from wood on the sea to Diboia..

To hold an orchid auction in Vienna would not be profitable. There are no orchid enthusiasts there. Most would go to the Burggarten. Then there is Rothschild. I wrote to him 3 years ago but received no reply, although I had talked to his gardener about orchids. Perhaps Paris would be better for an auction, it is also nearer to London than Vienna. Maybe Berlin or Hamburg would be better than Vienna.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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